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(ID#19-851) Downtown 

Architectural Design Standards
Award a contract for professional services to 

update downtown architectural design standards
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• Consider awarding contract for 

professional services to Winter 

and Company to update 

downtown architectural design 

standards.

• Focus on design variables that 

were addressed by Winter and 

Company in previous 2012 

guidelines.

• Direction provided by City Council 

at the December 17, 2019 Work 

Session.

Purpose
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• 2012: City contracted with Nore Winters to 

develop architectural standards

• Purpose: “enhance the effectiveness of the 

Smartcode in downtown by adding context-

sensitive design standards…”

• Included code standards

– Expression tools

– Upper-floor window design

– Varied upper-floor massing

– Step-downs in height

• Included design guidelines

– Advisory information and intent statements

– Design criteria for administrative review of 

plans

– Design criteria for alternative compliance 

requests

• 2018 Development Code update

– Carried over all design standards and 

guidelines

– Expanded upon to new districts

– New architectural standards added

Background
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Key Topics

• Massing of larger building to promote compatibility

• Variety of articulation of facades

• Treatment of building materials

• Street level design to create a sense of place

• Transitions from higher density to sensitive edges

Outreach Levels

• Community Workshops / Open House

• Focus / Stakeholder Groups

Scope of Services

• Step 1: Set the Stage

• Step 2: Develop the Strategy

• Step 3: Develop the Design Standards and Guidelines

• Step 4: Adoption

Contract Cost: $68,160

Winter and Company: Scope of Services
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Timeline

Council Direction?


